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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a request by the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) to shorten the notice period on its application (Application) filed on February 3, 2010 and supplemented on February 8, 2010 requesting authority to construct a new railroad grade separation structure flyover of C-470.  CDOT requests that we shorten the time for intervention provided for in the notice of this Application to 10 days, instead of the 30-day period otherwise provided for by the statute.  

2. In support of its request, CDOT states that shortened notice is being requested based on this particular project being a “shovel ready” project that will be funded with anticipated stimulus money.  No additional information or detail is provided.

3. Now being duly advised in the matter, we deny the request finding that good cause has not been stated. 

4. Reviewing our records, two similar CDOT “shovel ready” projects that were funded with stimulus money have been applied for, and approved, by the Commission without the request or need for shortened notice.  Our review of this Application shows that CDOT anticipates an April 2010 construction start date.  With the standard 30-day statutory notice period and absent opposition, there is time for us to rule on this application prior to CDOT’s proposed construction start date.  While we would have been receptive to providing shortened notice if good cause had been provided, absent information about what makes this “shovel ready” project different from the previous “shovel ready” projects that necessitates shortened notice, we conclude that the intervention notice period should not be shortened.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The request by the Colorado Department of Transportation to shorten the notice period for this Application to ten days is denied.

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
February 10, 2010.
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